SDACTE Business/Marketing/Information Technology Division 

Business Meeting Minutes

July 31, 2018 – Ramkota Best Western, Rapid City, SD
Kim Roth – Department of Education Updates

Kim is the regional representative for the western region and the content representative for Business, Marketing and Finance. Kim introduced herself and gave an update on graduation requirements. There has also been an update to SD My Life (XELLO).  
CTSO Updates


Kim explained the policy changes that have taken place at the state level. The state will no longer contract directly with individuals. This changes how DECA and FBLA will run in the future. As of conference time, all dates for conferences, etc. will take place as scheduled. To contact with questions: FBLA – sdfbla@outlook.com; DECA – sddeca@outlook.com. 
Josh Christiansen – Incoming SDACTE President

Josh addressed the BMIT group prior to the business meeting about increasing BMIT membership. He stated that there are two different types of teachers in our division, business and information technology. There is a need to recruit computer teachers, since every school has a tech department but not necessarily a business department. He wants division members to think about what they want out of SDACTE and the need to connect with other BMIT teachers. 
Business Meeting
The meeting was called to order at 11:18 AM by Jennifer Funke, President. Jennifer has finished one year of her two year term as president. An attendance sheet was signed and names were collected for a chance for a door prize. Jennifer gave a presentation for introduction of the current officers.
Secretary’s Report – Kristie Olson and Treasurer’s Report – Sherrie Kafka
Minutes from the 8-1-2017 Business Meeting are on the BMIT website. No additions. Sherrie the treasurer’s report. Balance in the checking account is $2,111 and the balance in the savings account is $5,115. There will be a few more bills to pay from this conference. Motion by Becki Ritter to accept the secretary/treasurer’s reports as is. Seconded by Danielle Ligtenberg. Motion passed.

Committee Reports – None due to time restraints
Committee assignments for the next year:
Audit – Deb Reynolds

Awards – Darin Indahl

Legislative – Lana Main

Scholarships – Connie Whistler

Election of Officers for 2018-2019

Jennifer Funke has completed one year of her two-year term. Dan Hall has completed his one-year Vice-President position and decline to continue as the President-Elect. Nominations were opened for a President-Elect and/or Vice President. Annika Russell-Manke nominated Ryan Kroger for Vice President, seconded by Deb Reynolds and he accepted the nomination. Having no other nominations, Ryan was elected to the position of Vice President for the next year. Sherrie Kafka nominated Kristie Olson for President-Elect, seconded by Connie Whistler and she accepted the nomination. Having no other nominations, Kristie was elected to the position of President-Elect for the next year. Connie Whistler moved to combined the positions of Secretary and Treasurer, seconded by Ryan Kroger. Becki Ritter moved that Sherrie Kafka stay on at these positions, seconded by Deb Reynolds. Motion passed.
Old Business


BMIT Website – updating and links will be added throughout the year.

Information Access – Home page for SDACTE is at lakeareatech.edu/sdacte/. Our division has a link from this site -  SDACTEBusinessMarketingDivision.weebly.com.
New Business

Deb Reynolds brought up for discussion that some computer teachers that are considered to be in the Arts, AV cluster would fight better into BMIT because of the classes that they teach. After discussion, it was recommended that we write up a rationale to take to the state board. Deb Reynolds agreed to do this.
Awards & Retirees
None
Committees – 2017-2018

Audit – Deb Reynolds


Awards – Darin Indahl

Legislative – Lana Main

Scholarships – Connie Whistler

Officers for 2018 - 2019
President: Jennifer Funke, 1 year left of two year term

Vice President: Ryan Kroger – 1 year term (will decide next year if will complete 2nd year as President-Elect)

President-Elect: Kristine Olson – 1 year term (will go on to serve a two year term as president
Secretary/Treasurer:  Sherrie Kafka, ongoing position

For the checking and savings accounts, Sherrie Kafka and Kristine Olson will be able to endorse checks and order for the payment of money or otherwise withdraw or transfer funds on deposit with Great Western Bank. Also we will need to remove Deb Reynolds and Lorrie Mulhair from the accounts.

Connie Whistler moved to adjourn. Second by Deb Reynolds. Motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:54 AM.

Kristie Olson, Secretary

